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ANZAC commemoration at Castle Hill High School 

On Wednesday April 11 Castle Hill High School held a poignant, simple ANZAC 
service to commemorate the loss of life, the futility of war and the suffering of so 
many families.  Led by Lucy Bergagnin, a student in Year 11 and coordinated by 
the History faculty, it was a time to reflect and ponder on where we are as a 
nation and how far our society has come in pursuing a peaceful, negotiated and 
civilised resolution to conflict.  It was also a time to remember those who died.  
 

Our students were appropriately reflective and behaved with maturity and grace. 
 

Jessica Peake – now a state finalist 
On Saturday April 14 our very own Jessica Peake will compete in the state final of 
the Lions Youth of the Year.  We’ve been tracking Jess’ journey in this 
competition now for weeks.  It has been a thrilling journey. 
 

Jess will again be interviewed by a panel of five, deliver her prepared speech and 
then address the audience on two impromptu topics. It is a gruelling, rigorous 
process. 
 

We will be supporting her whole heartedly.  No matter the outcome, Jess is a fine 
student who, despite half yearly exams and an impending musical in which she is 
the female lead, has remained calm, composed and on task.  Fingers crossed. 
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School Development Day – Monday 30 April 
While students will not return from the first term break until Tuesday May 1, teachers will commence 
on Monday April 30, gathering to undertake important professional learning. 
 
The first two hours of the School Development Day will focus on a major direction in the school for 
the next three years: higher order thinking.  A small team of our teachers will be introducing a plan for 
the deep conversations that will unfold as the months and terms go by.  We want to learn more about 
challenging students and unpacking problem solving that is student led . We want students to be 
doing more thinking rather than doing more busy work. 

This will be followed by two hours of faculty time where teachers will focus on new syllabuses.  This 
of course will continue on other occasions (and in teachers’ own time) but it’s important that they 
have an opportunity to share, learn from one another, together, and develop strategies in an 
uninterrupted environment. 
 
Finally, we’re going to have some fun.  In our very large school where professional relationships are 
prized we want to get to know one another more.  There are many new faces in this “small country 
town” but in the busyness of the day we sometimes don’t connect enough.  So we’re off to Barefoot 
Bowls to develop some team skills and learn more about one another.  
 
The 2017 Annual Report 
For any parent interested, the 2017 Annual Report for Castle Hill High School has been published. 
This can be accessed via our website. 
 
The break arrives 
Students and teachers are very much looking forward to enjoying the weather at this time of year for 
some rest and recreation.  My warm regards go to the community.  I hope you too have an 
opportunity for some quality time with the family. 
 
School resumes for students on Tuesday May 1. 
 
Vicki Brewer 
Principal 
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Careers News 
 

Yesterday we held an Apprenticeship and Traineeship Seminar for students in Years 10, 11 and 
12 who are interested in more information about Post School Options. Chad Smith from 1300 
Apprentice was our guest speaker who gave students lots of current information on where to start 
in pursuing an Apprenticeship or Traineeship.  
 

Congratulations to Lachlan Baker who was offered and accepted an apprenticeship in the 
Construction Industry working for Fowler Sales and Hire. We wish him well in this new and 
exciting opportunity. 
 

Tertiary Month of May: We will have all the representatives from different Universities and 
Colleges around Sydney coming to speak with our students and parents at lunch times throughout 
the month .  For specific information see the Careers Newsletter. 
 

Every Castle Hill High School Student has access to an amazing website Jobjump.com.au where 
you can sign up with the password ‘poodles’ and have regular emails sent to update you in any 
area of Careers and Tertiary Education.  There are also quizzes and YouTube videos on specific 
occupations. 
 

Look out for more information on Jobs and Courses in our Careers Newsletter. 
 
Jane Curran and Leanne Turco 
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Creative Photography 
Hidden Portraits 

Year 10 term 1 
2018 

 
Year 10 photography students have been studying portraiture this year and they have responded 
enthusiastically to the “Hidden Portrait” theme.  Here are some of the best and imaginative 
examples demonstrating an inspired array of composition, perspective and technique. Tannaz 
Torabi Najafabadi has created conceptual, hidden portraits by using repetition and layering semi-
transparent images on top of one another to express multiple views of the subject. These 
photographs are beautifully composed and suggestive of movement in time. 

 

Self Portrait by  

Tannaz Torabi Najafabadi 

High School Thoughts by  
 
Tannaz Torabi Najafabadi 
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Creative Photography 
 

Nathan Clarke and Gene Guo both utilize texture in their self-portraits to frame the subject and 
provide a secondary focal point.  Nathan used a solid diagonal device to separate the portrait from 
the background. This can be tricky however, he has successfully provided an exciting perspective 
and an eerie sepia image. Gene’s close-up self-portrait looks directly at the audience with a 
challenging gaze. He used semi-transparent shapes that encroach onto the face and cut into the right 
side of the portrait. 

Self Portrait by Nathan Clarke Self Portrait by Gene Guo 

Starry Portrait by  
Katie Hare 
 
The subject exhibits an 
inner glow that echoes 

and resonates with the 
glow of lights in the 

background. 
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Creative Photography 
 

Jemma Hanna and Amy Heath have each employed a limited colour pallet and soft focus to present 
beautiful, subtle and partially hidden portraits.  Jemma used a studio light to illuminate the right side 
of the face while the hair on the left is dark with traces of highlights.  The diffused light featured in 
Amy’s portrait allows her to capture every detail in the subjects face and hair.  The fan covering the 
lower part of the face appears to be hiding a mysterious smile. 

Left 
Portrait by Jemma Hanna 

Below. 
Portrait by Amy Heath 
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CALENDAR 

WEEK 1A 
Monday 30 April  School Development Day  
     Year 12 Drama GP workshop 
 

Tuesday 1 May   School Resumes Years 7 – 12 
 

Wednesday 2 May   Athletics Carnival  
 

Thursday 3 May   Yrs 11/12 Debating at Ryde Secondary College  
     Master Builders Association Visit  
   

Friday  4 May   Sydney Writers Festival 
     Basketball Gala Day Penrith 
     Macquarie University Visit  

WEEK 2B 
Monday 7 May   Year 8 Half Yearly Exams 

Nambus Hosts 
UNSW Visit for local and International students 
 

Tuesday 8 May   Year 8 Half Yearly Exams 
     Nambus Hosts 
 

Wednesday 9 May   Year 8 Half Yearly Exams 
     Nambus Hosts 
     Assembly Years 7-10 
     Hills Zone Cross Country 
 

Thursday 10 May  Year 8 Half Yearly Exams 
     Nambus Hosts 
 

Friday  11 May  Year 8 Half Yearly Exams 
     Nambus Hosts 
     All Schools Swimming Carnival 
 

Saturday 12 May  Theatre excursion - The Lieutenant of Inishmore 
 

Sunday 13 May  Years 11 & 12 Geography Excursion - Cairns 

WEEK 3A 
 

Monday 14 May  Year 10 Half Yearly Exams 
     Years 11 & 12 Geography Excursion – Cairns 
     Sydney University Visit 
 

Tuesday 15 May  Year 10 Half Yearly Exams 
     Years 11 & 12 Geography Excursion – Cairns 
     NAPLAN – Years 7 & 9 
  
Wednesday 16 May  Year 10 Half Yearly Exams 
     Years 11 & 12 Geography Excursion – Cairns 
     Assembly Years 7-12 
 

Thursday 17 May  Year 10 Half Yearly Exams 
     NAPLAN – Years 7 & 9  
 

Friday  18 May  Year 10 Half Yearly Exams 
     NAPLAN – Years 7 & 9 
 

Saturday 19 May  Musical Rehearsal (all day)  
     Concert Band – Relay for Life 


